
Primary 5 Newsletter 
 
   Welcome back! I hope everyone had a great holiday and is ready for Term 4. Below 
you will find a brief summary of learning in Primary 5 this term. 
 
Literacy 
   We will be fine-tuning our Literature Circles this term. We are working on 
understanding each of the tasks and how we can give feedback that is helpful to each 
other. We will also be looking at fluency and expression and how it can be used to 
show your understanding of what you’re reading. 
   We will be focussing on personal writing this term, writing about ourselves through 
diary entries and personal accounts, focusing on our thoughts and feelings.  
   In listening and talking, we will be working on how we share our ideas and explain 
things to others by giving a short talk. We will also be working on being confident 
speakers for our Class Assembly. 
 
Mathematics 
   Maths lessons will consist of work on money, fractions and decimals. The money 
topic will cover calculations up to £20 and giving change for a £20 note. We will work 
with fractions from a half all the way to a twentieth looking at equivalence and 
ordering. Within decimals we will look at adding and subtracting numbers with one 
decimal point. We will also continue to improve our confidence of mental maths, 
problem solving and times tables. 
 
Health and Well-Being 
   We will have 2 lessons a week in PE, one with Mr Crandles and the other with me. 
The focus will be on athletics and improving co-ordination. 
   We will look at kindness and empathy, aiming to discover the rewards of being kind 
to others and sharing our work with the rest of the school. 
 
Other Topics 
   Our main topic this term is the Rainforest. We will be find out about the 
environment and the plants and animals that live there. As part of this topic we will 
be running a rainforest café to work on our entrepreneurial skills. We are also in the 
process of organising a trip to Dynamic Earth where we will take part in a Rainforest 
workshop-more information to follow on this shortly. 
    
Homework 
   Most weeks your child will receive homework on Monday. Homework will consist 
of a Literature Circles ‘job’, reading, 10 spelling words and some maths. We do a 
spelling assessment on a Friday, so it is a good idea to have practised these words by 
then and I’ll check the jotters on Monday. Children need to complete their literature 



circle sheet so they can take an active part in reading sessions. If anyone has any 
issues, please let me know. 
 
Class Assembly  
   You are invited to come along to our Class Assembly on Friday 12th May where we 
will share our learning on Kindness. 
 
 
Weekly Occurrences 

 PE will be on Wednesdays and Thursdays  

 Technology with Mrs Moore will be on Mondays 

 Library will be on Tuesdays 

 The David Walliams and the Jaqueline Wilson groups have literature circles on 
Mondays 

 The Roald Dahl and the J.K. Rowling groups have literature circles on Thursdays. 
 
   If you have any questions about anything in this newsletter, please don’t hesitate 
to get in touch. Additionally, if you would like to discuss any issues in relation to your 
child’s learning, I am more than happy to organise an appointment after school. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Mr Leask 
Class Teacher 


